Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 10th September 2018 at 7.30pm

1. Present – Cllr. Willett (Chair), Bennion, Field, Gleeson, Oaksey, Croucher and Strachan
2. Apologies for Absence – Cllr. Burroughs and Cllr. Poulter  

3. Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record

4. Declarations of Interest – Cllr. Field for PARK and Cllr Willett for CATS
5. Correspondence as circulated - All correspondence has been circulated.
6. County Councillor’s Stephen Burroughs- sent a report as he was unable to attend

a)  Superfast Broadband – The recent closure of Bruisyard Road is about that, to check when your property can access superfast broadband visit the website www.betterbroadbandsuffolk.com

b) SCC calls for Power Companies to co-ordinate

c) Improved results for Suffolk Students

d) Lake Lothing third crossing another step forward

e) Suffolk’s Tourism is booming and hits £2 bn
Full report posted on the village website on the Parish Council minutes page
7. District Councillor’s – Sent a report as she was unable to attend
a)  East Suffolk Shadow Authority had second meeting on the 3rd September

b) Garden Waste Scheme goes HiTech which will be applied to the new Green bins

c) East Suffolk Council also called for Power Companies to Co-ordinate

d) Detail on Leiston Leisure Centre refurbishment

e) Rat problems in Felixstowe

f) First Draft of Local Plan Published

g) Beach Cafe proposal submitted for Martello Park Felixstowe
h) Felixstowe Seafront Gardens wins prestigious award

Full report posted on the village website on the Parish Council minutes page           CS
8. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters.
b) Cheque confirmation for Data Protection Officer £40, Defib pads £163.08 and Denis Moore £8.84 for installation of Defib cabinet.

c)  Cheque authorisations for Clerks Salary £306.80, Non Taxable £78 and PAYE £76.60 and AED cabinet £362.85 and Clerks expenses Printer Ink £24.81
d) Amenity Fund Bids – No bids received
e) Amenity Fund – Cheque confirmation for Newsletter £39 for Aug/September                                                                                                     
f) Review Internal/External Auditor – The council thanked John Carrington for the work he carried out on the Accounts (Parish Council and Amenity Fund). No response yet from the External Auditors.
g) Parish Council Insurance – CAS has sent the Insurance through with the option to have 5 year savings plan. It was proposed by Cllr. Bennion and seconded by Cllr. Field that the Council sign up to the 5 year deal which will save money and it was agreed unanimously.                                              CS
h) £20 Cheque received from NORSE with thanks for the village litter pick. Managed by Sue Donald  and  21 volunteers, a great job was done as it is every year.

This year’s litter pick was carried out between 26 Feb and 11 March.  As usual they covered the whole village as well as the part of the B1119 that goes from the village up to the A12 and as in previous years Derek Bolton very kindly offered his land for the rubbish to be stored ready for collection by Norse
9. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response – none                                                                                                                                                                                            
c) Awaiting SCDC decisions – Potash Cottage
d) Decisions – Grove Farm Cottage permitted
10. Report 

a) Community Police – 0 Crimes committed in May or June 
b) Neighbourhood Watch – The Neighbourhood Watch Association has ensured that the scheme is covered for the GDPR. 
c) VHMC – No report received
d) Highways and Footpaths – Nothing to report                                                                                                                                                            

e) SALC – Cllr. Morford not present
f) Tree Warden – no report received

g) PARK – Cllr. Field reported that the yearly ROSPA inspection is to take place. Grass and Hedges have been cut.                       

h) Village Website – Nothing new to report website is up to date
11. Rendham Green – Following a letter from PC Kevin Stollery a meeting has been arrange with him on the 9th Oct 2018 at 11.30am at the Green with regard to Bats. 
12. Rendham Green Assessment/proposals – Clerk did not present the proposals  document due to the meeting with the police. Clerk did present the Risk Assessment for the Green which was agreed. Policy to be posted on website.                                     CS
13. PARK - Clerk has chased up SCDC with regard to the transfer documents which is hoped will come in the next few days.                
14. Data Protection Regulations – Clerk presented the Council Privacy document. It was proposed by Cllr. Bennion, seconded by Cllr. Croucher and agreed unanimously. Clerk to display on the village website. Clerk also thanked Cllr. Field for his help in preparing the document.
15. Appointment of Data Control Officer – £40 fee has been paid and clerk who is now the Data Controller and has received the certificate which only last for one year.
16. East Suffolk lines Rail Partnership – Cllr. Bennion, work has begun to make Saxmundham Station Safe and work will begining shortly on the Art centre.

17. Defibrillator –    The Cabinet which is bright yellow has been located on the car park side of the village hall and the defibrillator is now available for use.  The cabinet needs a code to access the equipment.  However it is very important to ring 999 before doing anything, they also do have the code. Clerk has carries out the monthly check for September. Anyone who wants the code needs to ask the clerk.                                                                       

18. Rendham Village Sign – No further information as Cllr. Morford was not present   JM
19. Matter arising from the May Parish Council meeting not listed – none
20. Any Other Business –
a)Grit Bins – SCC have said they will not longer place grit for the winter on the side of the road. If Parish Council want  grit they will have to purchase a bin. It was decided that the clerk will write with regard to concerns about cost and that they felt it was not the responsibility of Parish Council.                                                                                    CS
b) CATS – As SCC have introduced new arrangements for the provision of Dial-a-Ride which results in the contract will reduce by 10% annually they are looking for funding and are looking to raise £30,000. It was felt that the Parish Council were not in a position to help except by S137. Clerk to send letter to CATS to say it is an important provision and that the LA should continue with its current funding.                              CS
c) Christmas Tree – Cllr. Oaksey raised the issue of a Christmas tree but no further action to take place as previously this was agreed that it would not be progressed.
d) Number of meetings for the year – Discussion took place about the number of meetings and it was proposed by Cllr. Croucher and seconded by Cllr. Oaksey that six meeting would be held in future and it was agreed aunanimously.
21. Dates for 2018 all meetings to be held in Rendham Village hall 
 Dates for next year agreed.
	Parish Council meeting 
	12th November 2018
	7.30pm


	Parish Council Meeting
	14th January 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	11th March 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Meeting
	13th May 2019
	7.00pm

	Annual Parish Council Meeting
	13th May 2019
	7.30pm after Parish Meeting

	Parish Council Meeting
	8th July 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th September 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	11th November 2019
	7.30pm
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